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January 21, 2022 

Ms. Tanowa M. Troupe 
Secretary 
Ohio Power Siting Board 
180 East Broad Street, 11th Floor 
Columbus, OH  43215-3716 

Re: OPSB Case No. 22-11-EL-BNR 
Duke Energy Ohio, Inc., State Route 63 Transmission Line Relocation 
Proof of Service 

Dear Ms. Troupe: 

In accordance with O.A.C. 4906-6-07, Duke Energy Ohio, Inc., (Duke Energy Ohio or Company) is 
hereby filing its notice of compliance with requirements concerning service and public distribution 
of the application filed in the above-referenced proceeding. 

A copy of the application has been placed at the main office of Duke Energy Ohio at 139 E. Fourth 
Street, Cincinnati, Ohio 45202, and at the offices of the Ohio Power Siting Board, 180 East Broad 
Street, Columbus, Ohio 43215.   

It is also available on the Duke Energy Ohio website, at: www.duke-energy/SR63relo, together with 
instructions on how to obtain a paper copy. Additionally, the application is on the Ohio Power 
Siting Board’s website, at: www.opsb.ohio.gov. Lastly, a notice containing a link to a copy of the 
application has been electronically sent to the Lebanon Public Library. 

The attached correspondence demonstrates that on January 19, 2022, the Company electronically 
served a link to a copy of the application on the following individuals: 

 Julie McClellan, Lebanon Public Library Director, at juliemcclellan@lebanonlibrary.org
Warren County Commissioners
 Tom Grossman at Tom.Grossmann@co.warren.oh.us
 Shannon Jones at Shannon.Jones@co.warren.oh.us
 David G. Young at David.Young@co.warren.oh.us
 Tiffany M. Zindel, Warren County Administrator, at tiffany.zindel@co.warren.oh.us
 Molly Conley, Warren County Director of Soil and Water Conservation, at

molly.conley@co.warren.oh.us
Turtle Creek Township Trustees 
 James Vandegrift, Trustee, at jvandegrift@turtlecreektownship.org
 Daniel Jones, Trustee, at djones@turtlecreektownship.org
 Jonathan Sams, Trustee, at jsams@turtlecreektownship.org
 Tammy Boggs, Turtle Creek Township Administrator, at tboggs@turtlecreektownship.org



139 E. Fourth Street 
Cincinnati, Ohio 45202 

 

2 
 

 
 

Please note that David Young, Warren County Commissioner, was notified via email on January 20, 
2022, due to being inadvertently left off of the initial service email list. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Emily A. Olive, CP 
 
Emily A. Olive 
Certified Paralegal 
 
 


